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Rescue 21 is the name given the program administered by the U.S. Coast Guard, to upgrade their radio direction location equipment nationwide. It is, by most accounts, fairly complete in implementation in the Gulf of Mexico, along the East and West Coasts, and throughout the Great Lakes.

The USCG has many duties, more added following September 11, 2001, and this is but one of the tools they have at their disposal. The major use of this equipment, as indicated, is to locate radio stations, whether for rescue, or for some indictment operation.

This link will take you direct to a USCG web page where a video is available showing the application of the Rescue 21 system: http://cgvi.uscg.mil/media/main.php?g2_itemId=222567 

This link will take you to the USCG web page, where there is much info available on the Rescue 21 System: http://www.uscg.mil/acquisition/rescue21/ If you access the link on this page for “Rescue 21 FAQs”, you have a great description of implementation and functionality of the system.

It should be noted that, even though this is supposedly an “upgrade” to capabilities the USCG already had in place; it is not as efficient as it could be. This due to a limitation on the number of radio towers available to them, as well as the standard complaint in any radio communication, a lack of transmitting power and receiver signal amplification.
Rescue 21 is definitely NOT as significant a safety factor to the boating community as the DSC equipped VHF radio with GPS connection and registered, and properly applied, MMSI number. This, much more personal equipment provides the USCG much more information about your vessel, as well as you actual location (as long as you are GPS connected) faster than they can locate you using the Rescue 21 equipment.

One final comment on the DSC system is that, as we all are aware, the USCG has been victimized by many false ‘Mayday’ calls. The DSC system guarantees they will not stop looking for a vessel in trouble through assessing that the call was a hoax. Because the DSC transmits so much information so quickly, they have a complete record as to who you are and where to find you, so there is no anonymity.

So, though Rescue 21 is of big help to the USCG, for your own personal best interest, please consider upgrading your VHF radio on your vessel with a DSC equipped, GPS connected, MMSI registered and programmed, model as soon as possible.
